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Continuing Commitment to Excellence 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To:  James L. Gillis Jr., City Manager 

From:  Becky Witte, Deputy City Clerk 
Re: Consideration of awarding the Rehabilitation of Sanitary Sewer Manholes 

and Wet Wells (Bid No. 23-B-012) to Danus Utilities on an as needed basis 
within budgeted allocations per fiscal year. 

Date: June 2, 2023 
 

 
An important part of the sanitary sewer rehabilitation process is the lining and 
rehabilitation of sewer manholes.  As sewer manholes age, the grout in between the brick 
walls start to shrink and groundwater can pour in the gaps.  This groundwater costs the 
City thousands of dollars a year in additional sewer treatment costs.  To eliminate this 
issue, manholes can be lined or simply re-grouted to prevent this intrusion.  Sewer 
manhole rehabilitation can be completed by pipe lining companies but traditionally it has 
been conducted by underground contractors.  As such, staff handled this specialty work 
under a separate bidding process from the sewer pipe lining project.    
In May, staff solicited bids for rehabilitation of manholes and wet wells. Sanitary sewer 
manhole and wet well rehabilitation covers the following type of repairs:  

1. Lining and sealing of manholes and wet wells.  
2. Replacement of manhole ring and cover.  
3. Raising of existing manhole ring and cover to existing or above grade.  
4. Manhole Inflow Dish.  
5. Manhole Chimney Seal. 

 
Proposals were received until Tuesday, May 30, 2023, at which time the submitted bids 
were publicly opened in the City Council Chamber Room located inside City Hall. 
 
The following responses received to our purchasing request: 
 

Bidder Address 
Atlantic Pipe Services LLC 1420 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd. 

Sanford, Florida 32771 
Danus Utilities Inc 
 

2320 Beardall Avenue 
Sanford, Florida 32771 

 



 
Continuing Commitment to Excellence   

Staff recommends awarding Rehabilitation of Sanitary Sewer Manholes and Wet Wells (Bid 
No. 23-B-012) to Danus Utilities on an as needed basis within budgeted allocations per 
fiscal year. 
 
If approved the agreement will be for two (2) years with the option for an additional two 
(2) year term. 
























































































